
Newsletter 
No. 13.           26th April 2024 

Website: www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Telephone: 01271 345164 

In Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School we learn about God and try to follow his footsteps by 

showing care and respect for one another. 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 
 Happy Friday to you all and welcome to the start of 
the Summer Term. We have a busy term ahead of us 
and so much to look forward to. Staff are currently in 
the process of updating the class pages on the school 
website to reflect our Summer Term learning, in the 
meantime we encourage you to take a look at our 
updated Catholic Life section of the website. 
 
We are extremely proud of all of the Year 5 children 
who applied for the Chaplaincy role, the children’s 
applications and interviews were outstanding. The 
selection process has now been completed and the 
new Chaplaincy Team will be announced during 
school today (Friday 26th). 
 
Our Year 6 children are working hard to prepare for 
the upcoming SATS commencing week beginning the 
13th of May. We would like to take this opportunity 
to thank our Year 6 parents for their support and to 
wish our Year 6 children Good Luck, they are 
amazing.  
 
A reminder to Barn-a-bs parents, the Barn-a-bs 
preschool will be closed on Thursday the 2nd of May 
as it is being used as a Polling Station. 
 
Good luck to some of our Y6 children who formed 
our Tag Rugby team today.  We are sure you will be 
brilliant. 
 
Thank you for your continued support, have a 
peaceful weekend, 
 
 

Mr Meech, Executive Headteacher and  Miss Wilby, 
Head of School 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Heart of Gold Awards 

Well done to all the children who have 

achieved our Heart of Gold Award for 

displaying our school rules: 

 

 

 

 

 

We are so proud of you. 

Ezra 
Pablo 
Nellie 
Oliver 
Amelia 
Ava 
Luke 

Reva 
Nancy 
Abel 
Jessica C 
Amesa 
Archie 
Obi 

School Crossing Patrol 
Thank you to all of our 
Parents/Carers who are 
showing patience and road 
safety awareness at drop 
off and pick up times. Please may we remind you to 
be cautious at the road crossing. We are fortunate 
to have a patrolled crossing, this crossing needs to 
be respected in order to keep children safe. 
Remember to cross the road at the crossing point 
with the School Crossing Patrol. We have been 
informed of frequent unsafe behaviours at the 
school crossing on Chanter's Hill. It is a particularly 
difficult crossing point due to the bend and gradient 
so it is important that the crossing is used 
appropriately and that parents are supervising their 
child for the whole journey to and from school. 
Thank you for support and for showing respect 
towards those offering help and support to the 
community.  
 
If you would like further guidance on Road Safety, 
please visit, https://www.think.gov.uk/  



Barn-a-b’s at Our Lady’s  

It's lovely to see everyone after the holiday. The wood mulch has made a massive difference to the 
garden, many thanks to Taw and Torridge for supplying us with the much needed wood chip. The turf 
that was kindly donated has also taken root and looks fabulous. Thanks to the PTFA for their 
continued support. They have exciting events coming up, which are an important way to support 
your children and the school.  
 
As the weather improves we will need to be prepared. We are asking that children provide their own 
sunscreen, factor 50. Please apply the first layer before coming to Pre-school. Sturdy, closed toe footwear, 
ideally trainers, will be essential. We also ask that shoulders are covered, so no strappy tops.  
 
We will be closed on Thursday 2nd May as the Pre-school is being used as a Polling Station. Our Lady’s School 
will be open as usual on that day.  
 
We are learning about animals and the natural world this term. Look on the school website for more 
information. There is a page for Barn-a-b's, but we also have a section under "Children". 
 
Cathy Jeffery, Nursery Manager  and the Barn a B’s Team   
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Whole School Attendance 
 
Is my child too ill for school? - NHS 

(www.nhs.uk)  

Headteacher’s Awards 
Well done to the following children 
who have recently received 
Headteacher’s awards:- 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Robin 
Demi 
Elsie-Grace 
 
Heron 
Jonah 
 
Puffin 
Ava W 

Eagle 
Freya x2 
George 
Violet-Rose 
Issac 
Suki 
Poppy 
Willow 

The next newsletter will go home on:   

Friday  10th May 2024 

Relationship and Sex Education Meeting for Y4, 5 & 
6 Parents/Carers 
 
Currently children in school are looking at 
relationships in PSHE.  After half term this will change 
to relationship and sex education.  This is where 
children in years 4,5 and 6 will learn about puberty 
and how their bodies change.  As a parent/carer you 
do have the opportunity to decide that you would 
like your child to opt out of sessions specifically 
about puberty and sex education. 
 
I am inviting you to attend a parents session where 
we will go through what your child will learn through 
years 4, 5 and 6 in terms of RSE education and how 
this also crosses over to the Year 5 science 
curriculum where there is not an opportunity to opt 
out. 
 
This meeting will be held on Thursday 2nd May at 
3.30pm.  All are welcome to attend.  It will be a 
fantastic opportunity to find out about the 
curriculum and how you could discuss the topic of 
RSE with your child at home. 
 
Mrs Tucker 

We are still looking for you to bring in your used 

batteries for our battery appeal.  This is running 

until June so please bring them in for Mrs Tucker. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Free Safeguarding and Wellbeing Resources for 
Parents and Guardians 
 
Our on line staff e-learning system has released 
some useful resources for parents on- 
 
• Tackling Sleep Problems in Children and Teens 
• Supporting Your Child Through School Anxiety 
• Improving School Attendance 
• Child Mental Health & Wellbeing 
• Parental Mental Health & Wellbeing 
 
New resources will be added in the coming weeks 
and months. 
 
We are sure you will find these resources both 
informative and supportive. 
 
https://ssslearning.co.uk/parentsandguardians  
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Dates 
Thu 2nd May Polling Day (Barn a Bs Closed)       
   School open as usual 
Thu 2nd May 3.30pm Y4, 5 & 6 Parents RSE  
   Meeting 
Fri 3rd May R and Y1 Rosemoor Trip 
Mon 6th May Bank Holiday school closed 
Mon 13th May Y6 SATS start 
Thu 16th May Change of dinner menu to Beef or  
   Veggie Nachos  
Fri 24th May Non Uniform Day—PTFA—wear  
   sportwear—£1 
Mon 27th May Half Term Holiday 
Mon 3rd Jun Non Pupil Day—School closed 
Tue 4th Jun  Pupil’s Return to School 
Thu 6th Jun Change of Dinner Menu to Picnic  
   Party 
Mon  17th Jun Y6 Residential all week 
Fri 21st Jun  St Aloysius Non Uniform Day— 
   wear blue, white or yellow—£1 
Wed 24th Jul Last day of Summer Term 

PTFA News 
 
 
Thank you to everyone that supported our PTFA 
Bingo Night recently.  We raised an amazing 
£343.00 for school funds. 
  
We are all looking forward to the next event! 
 
Forest Garden Project 
 The PTFA have been helping with donations and 
funds for the Forest School Garden.  We have had 
a delivery of woodchips and a slide for the garden, 
along with a donation of free turf and some puddle 
suits.  After School Club children will soon be 
helping to plant the seeds that were donated. 
 
Future Events 
Please see the poster on the next page for  further 
information on our Raisin competition. 
 
24th May—will be a non uniform day to help raise 
money for PE equipment.   Come dressed in 
sportswear and pay £1. 
  
Please look out in the school newsletter  or 
Parentpay for future PTFA planned events for the 
summer term. 



Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 



 Parenting Smart  
 
Place 2 Be offer a wide range of 
short 5 minute videos on over 50 
topics with practical tips to support 
children’s well being and behaviour.  Take a look 
at some of these via the link below:- 
 
https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/ 
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A Fantastic Half Term of Sports Events 

The end of Spring term was a fantastic half term for sports at Our Lady's. 

Last half term was jam packed with lots of festivals and fixtures with some 

incredible results and the children having a great time representing 

their school. Here is what they have been up to: 

 

Pilton Dance Festival: 

A group of year 5 and year 6's went to take part in a Dance festival at Pilton Community College. The 

children were taught a story by some Petroc students and sports leaders from Pilton School in which they 

had to come up with a Dance routine. All children did a great job using their imagination and team work 

skills to put the routine together, and they got to perform their dance routine at the end. Well done to all 

those children that took part! 

 

North Devon U11 Girls Football Finals: 

This year the selected year 5 and 6 girls got through to the Football finals at Kingsley school. They had to 

compete against many different schools from across North Devon, such as Bishops Nympton, St 

Margaret’s, Caen, and Sticklepath! The children came 5th overall which is an amazing result! 

 

ND finals Netball Competition: 

Our Lady's also qualified for the Netball finals at Park School. This involved playing against all the other 

teams across North Devon that qualified to this event. Our Lady's had to play Southmead (Winning 5-2), 

Landkey (Winning 5-0), Woolacombe (Lost 0-2), St Helens (Lost 3-7), Bishops Nympton (Winning 4-2) and 

Appledore (Winning 5-0). This means they came joint 2nd in their box. Unfortunately this then went to 

goal difference and we lost out by 1 goal. This meant that we then went through to 4,5,6th play offs and 

came a fantastic 5th place out of 14 schools. A big well done to all those children that took part and played 

some fantastic Netball. 

 

ND Sports Hall finals: 

Our Lady's qualified for the North Devon Sports all finals at Kingsley school. The selected year 5 and 6 

children had to take part in speed bounce, standing vertical jump, standing long jump, 1 lap and 2 lap 

relay. The children worked really hard showing great attitude and team work throughout the morning. Our 

Lady’s came 8th overall, well done to all those children involved.  
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Autism and Us’ Parent Programme (Summer Term 2024) from Devon County Council   
Support from the Communication and Interaction Team - Education and Families (devon.gov.uk) 
 
Support for parents/carers of Devon primary and secondary children who are either on the autism as-
sessment waiting list or who have received a diagnosis of autism. 
Attending the ‘Autism & Us’ parent programme gives you an opportunity to develop your understanding 
of autism and look at practical solutions to managing and supporting your child’s presenting needs, whilst 
also connecting with other parents/carers. 
Full programme details and application process below: 
 
Autism & Us programmes: 
4 weekly ‘live online’ sessions (approx. 2hrs each) related to the following topic/themes: 
weekly ‘live online’ sessions (approx. 2hrs each) related to the following topic/themes: 
Apply direct by email to: educationlearnersupport@devon.gov.uk 

We will confirm your booking request, and provide you with a direct link to the event. They will be deliv-
ered on line ‘live’ via the Microsoft TEAMs platform. 
 
Additionally we will also be offering the following very popular themed/topic based workshops, which 
lead on from the above programmes for themes/topics that may be a priority area for you against your 
child’s presenting needs :- 
 
Wed 22nd May 10am-12noon  DIAS—Parent Carer Forum Devon 
Thu 16th May 9.30am—12.30pm  Autism—Sensory processing and integration 
Wed 5th June 9.30am—12noon  Autism and Girls 
Thu 13th June 10am-12noon   Autism—Demand avoidance and PDA 
Wed 19th June 10am-12noon  Autism—Vulnerability and online safety 
Thu 27th June 10am-12noon   Autism—Communication (non/limited speaking children— 
       support strategies) 
Mon 1st July 10am-12noon   Autism– Communication (Speaking children—support strategies) 
Wed 10th July 1pm-3pm   Autism—Managing stress and anxiety 
 
Apply direct by email to: educationlearnersupport@devon.gov.uk 

To secure a place on any of the above topic based workshops. We will confirm your booking request, and 
provide you with a direct link to the event. They will be delivered on line ‘live’ via the Microsoft TEAMs 
platform. 

 Programme 1 
Programme 2 

  
Autism overview 

  

  
Tues 23 Apr  -  10 – 12 

  
Thurs 13 Jun  -  4.30 – 6.30 

  
Sensory 

  

  
Tues 30 Apr  -  10 – 12 

  
Thurs 20 Jun  -  4.30 – 6.30 

  
Communication 

  
Tues 7 May -  10 – 12 

  
Thurs 27 Jun  -  4.30 – 6.30 

  
Understanding and supporting 
behaviour 

  

  
Tues 14 May  -  10 – 12 

  
Thurs 4 Jul  -  4.30 –6.30 

mailto:educationlearnersupport@devon.gov.uk
mailto:educationlearnersupport@devon.gov.uk


Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 



Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 



Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 



Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 



Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 



Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 


